
 

Department of Environmental Quality 
  Agency Headquarters 
  700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
 Kate Brown, Governor Portland, OR  97232 
  (503) 229-5696 
  FAX (503) 229-6124 

  TTY 711 

19-0002 Collins Pine Company 

June 28, 2022 
           Source Number: 19-0002 

Collins Pine Company 
1600 Missouri Avenue 
Lakeview, OR 97630 
Sent via email only 

 

Dear Mr. Hughes, 
 

DEQ has reviewed the information submitted in response to the information request regarding Exempt 
Toxics Emissions Units (TEUs) issued to you on April 12, 2022. The information that you provided did 
not include two reportable toxic air contaminants (TACs) (acetone and hexavalent chromium present in 
Strust SSPR Gloss Sunburst Yellow and welding fumes, respectively). DEQ corrected your emissions 
estimates in the attached spreadsheet. The revised calculations are sufficient to demonstrate that activities 
or operations at your facility no longer defined as Categorically Exempt TEUs under the Cleaner Air 
Oregon (CAO) program [OAR 340-245-0060(3)] meet the criteria in OAR 340-245-0060(3)(a) to remain 
Exempt TEUs. Further, the revised information is sufficient to meet the reporting requirements for 
Exempt TEUs under OAR 340-245-0040(4)(a). 

No further action is required on your part related to this information request at this time. If you have any 
questions regarding this letter, please contact me directly at 503-866-8741 or 
kenzie.billings@deq.oregon.gov, and I thank you for your assistance with this process.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Kenzie Billings 
Air Toxics Project Manager 
 
Attachment: DEQ Revised Threshold Calculations  
 

Cc:  Leslie Riley, MFA 
Mark Bailey, DEQ 
Matt Davis, DEQ 
J.R. Giska, DEQ  
Ken Hanna, DEQ 
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